September 29, 1959

E. A. Hanson
Box 144
Artesia, Wew Mexico

Ret Hanson, Waters, and
Williamson, State Vell
No. 2XA, Unit A, Sec,
15, T11S, R27E, Chaves
County, New Mexico
Dear Mr, Hanson:

A recent field inspecti~n of the subject well reveals
that the pit contains some o1l and is not fenced as required by
Rule 313, Comnission Rules and Regulati-ns, TFurther, this office
has received a conplaint fror the rancher about open oil pits in
this area. Please remedy the above described situation as soon as
practicable. Another inspection of this area will be made next week,

Very truly yo s,

OIL CONSERVATION CO'*ISSION

R. L. Stamets
Geologist

RLS/bh



